
francophone colleagues from 

Western Canada to Parliament 

Hill: Randy  Boissonnault, MP 

for Edmonton Centre, and the 

Honourable Raymonde 

Gagné, the new Senator for 

Manitoba. Senator Maria 

Chaput has returned to 

Winnipeg for a well-deserved 

retirement. 

 

Enjoy the newsletter! 

It has already been several 

months since my last 

parliamentary newsletter. 

Obviously, a great deal has 

happened in that time. 

 

First, the federal election 

took place, and a new 

government was elected. 

 

Since then, Prime Minister 

Justin Trudeau has created a 

cabinet portfolio for 

Democratic Institutions. One 

of its mandates is to 

modernize the Senateõs 

appointment process to 

make it less of a partisan 

institution. Seven new 

senators have already been 

appointed, and about 20 

more appointments are 

expected by the end of the 

year. 

 

In February, the Senate also 

adopted a motion for the 

creation of a Special 

Committee on Senate 

Modernization, of which I 

am a member. The 

Committee intends to 

present an interim report to 

the Senate in the next few 

months.  

 

In addition, I am continuing 

my work as Chair of the 

Standing Senate Committee 

on Official Languages. In 

recent weeks, the committee 

welcomed the Official 

Languages Commissioner 

Graham Fraser, and Ministers 

Joly (Heritage Canada), 

Brison (Treasury Board) and 

McCallum (Immigration, 

Refugees and Citizenship) to 

discuss official languages-

related issues. 

 

I am also still a member of 

the Standing Senate 

Committee on Agriculture 

and Forestry. We are 

currently studying 

international market access, 

given that Canada has 

recently been involved in two 

free trade agreements: the 

Trans-Pacific Partnership and 

the Comprehensive 

Economic and Trade 

Agreement with the 

European Union. 

 

On the legislative front, Bill  

C-14 (physician-assisted 

dying) has sparked a great 

deal of interest and reaction 

among Canadians. It is a 

complex issue that required 

extensive deliberations.  

 

Finally, I would like to 

welcome two new 

Message from the Senator 
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The Honourable Claudette Tardif 

Senator Tardif (center-right) attends a performance of 

Café Daughter in Edmonton. This play, inspired by the 

life of Senator Lillian Eva Quan Dyck, tells the story 

of a young girl from a mixed heritage family (a 

Chinese father and a Cree mother) in a time of 

discrimination on the Prairies in the 1950õs. From left 

to right: Senator Mitchell, Senator Dyck and a close 

friend of Senator Dyckõs. 

Performance of  Café Daughter 

Senator Tardif addresses the crowd at the Calgary 

Maple Festival in Heritage Park on March 5th. 

Thousands of people of all ages, artists from across 

Canada and the beautiful weather made this festival a 

great success! 

The Honourable Claudette Tardif attended the Gala 

Francophonie-Calgary 2015. From left to right: Nicole 

Buret, Chair of the Association canadienne-française 

de lõAlberta (ACFA) - Calgary; Jonathan Perron-Clow, 

services incubator coordinator, ACFA-Calgary; and 

Diane Boutin, Vice Chair,  ACFA-Calgary. Mr. Perron

-Clow received the ACFA-Calgaryõs award of 

excellence. 

Calgary Maple Festival 

Gala Francophonie-Calgary 2015 



 

P A G E  3  Activities in Ottawa  

Spring 2016 

Official Languages News Conference 

As Chair of the Standing Senate Committee on 

Official Languages, Senator Tardif released the 

Committeeõs latest report, entitled Aiming Higher: 

Increasing Bilingualism of Our Canadian Youth, alongside 

the Committeeõs former deputy chair, Senator 

Suzanne Fortin-Duplessis, on June 16th, 2015. 

Swearing-in of  Randy Boissonnault 

Teachers Institute on Parliamentary Democracy 

Senator Tardif answers questions from  

approximately 70 teachers from across Canada who 

took part in the Teachers Institute on Parliamentary 

Democracy on February 25th in the Senate, in 

Ottawa. 

Senator Tardif at the swearing-in ceremony for the 

MP for Edmonton Centre, Randy Boissonnault 

(center), on November 19th, 2015. Also in the 

photo, from left to right: Senator Hervieux-Payette 

and Jean Johnson, Oumar Lamana and Isabelle 

Laurin, respectively Chair, Vice Chair and Executive 

Director of the Association canadienne-française de 

lõAlberta (ACFA). 



 

The Honourable Claudette Tardif 
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Visiting University Students 

Senator Tardif meets with Navneet Khinda (left) and 

Nicolas Lavallée (right) from the Canadian Alliance of 

Student Associations on February 23rd in Ottawa. Ms. 

Khinda is also the outgoing president of the University 

of Alberta Studentsõ Union and is currently a summer 

intern in the Office of the Prime Minister.  

The Honourable Maria Chaput Retires 

Swearing-in of  Seven New Senators 

In February, the Honourable Maria Chaput, 

francophone Senator for Manitoba, left the Senate 

for a well-deserved retirement. Senator Tardif was 

deeply honoured to pay tribute to Senator Chaput in 

the Senate Chamber. Senator Chaput has done a 

great deal for Manitobans and official-language 

minority communities across Canada.   

Senator Tardif accompanies Senator Chantal 

Petitclerc at her swearing-in on April 12th. Also 

appearing in the photo is Senator Peter Harder, who 

is the new Representative of the Government in the 

Senate. The Honourable Chantal Petitclerc was once 

a student of Senator Tardif at the University of 

Albertaõs Campus Saint-Jean. 



 

P A G E  5  Other Activities  

Spring 2016 

 

Heart-warming Honours 

Once again this year, Senator Tardif is a 

member of the Canada-France 

Interparliamentary Association Executive 

(photo, right). After seven years as Chair, she 

is now Vice-Chair. The new Chair is Denis 

Paradis, MP for BromeðMissisquoi, in 

Quebec. The Associationõs first official 

activities with its new members took place in 

June. 

Canada-France Interparliamentary Association   

Senator Tardif receives the Government of 

Franceõs insignia of Officer of the Legion of 

Honour from the French Ambassador to 

Canada, His Excellency Nicolas Chapuis, on 

February 17th. 

The French Canadian Association of Alberta 

Georges Arès political leadership awards ceremony 

was held last April. The 2016 recipients are, from 

left to right: Camille Bérubé, Mayor of the Town of 

Beaumont, Senator Tardif, Hector Goudreau, 

former MLA for DunveganðCentral Peace and 

provincial cabinet minister, and Randy 

Boissonnault, MP for Edmonton Centre.  


